BLP Minutes for April 8, 2014
Time:  3-4:30 p.m.
Location:  KELL 3010
Present:  Staci Beavers, Mike Betancourt, Linda Holt, Janet Powell, Pat Stall, Wayne Veres, Kathleen Watson, Bob Yamashita, Hua Yi
Absent:  Mike Schroder
Guest:  Bill Ward (incoming Interim Dean, beg. May 6)

We approved the minutes of the March 25 meeting.  


Chair's Report:

1.  Pat Stall has agreed to represent BLP on the program discontinuance committees (KINE and HD, both in CEHHS) since both of these committees will spill over into next year.   

2.  CSM and COBA have submitted an A-form for the proposed program in Cybersecurity.  BLP should have the proposal by late next week.  And of course, they want an immediate turnaround so that they can work on the p-form over the summer.  We have not yet heard from anyone about whether the CRIM proposal to expand to Temecula will be coming in the next week. 
3.  The EL expansion document is on this week's Senate agenda.  This should serve as the starting point for the document for ONLINE expansions.  Ed Price (LATAC chair) will join us next week to start on that document.  

4.  We need to finish the p-form for the Pre-Health Certificate next week, but we will hold onto it until KINE's concerns, which may present resource questions, are taken care of.  We do still need the updated Library report, which will delve into possible Library instructional needs.
5.  The Speech Language Pathology p-form is on this week's Senate agenda.  The EC vote to forward this to Senate was NOT unanimous.  The p-form sparked a long EC discussion about how/when it is decided that new program proposals will be run stateside or through EL.  It was also unclear whether deans and the faculty are in fact aware that stateside programs can be proposed, reviewed, and launched after so many years of NOT being able to start new stateside programs.  Graham will inform all the deans of the possibility of submitting new STATESIDE programs.  After much EC discussion and several online conversations after the meeting, Vivienne determined that the following language will be added to the Senate agenda this week:

Program Growth: Stateside vs. Extended Learning. EC has been discussing the question of 

how approval of programs to be offered through Extended Learning occurs program-by-

program, yet at a certain point the cumulative effect may be the shift of too many degree 

programs into EL. The origin of this lies with the economic recession of the past five years during 

which faculty were informed we could not develop new programs stateside. The result, now, is 

that the number of programs offered via EL has grown without following any vision for what 
constitutes a healthy balance between stateside and EL programs for our campus. This 
discussion continues in EC, but two steps have been taken to date: (1) the Provost will make 
sure that the College Deans have informed the faculty that the 'ban' on developing new 
programs stateside has been lifted and that new programs no longer must be developed only 
with Extended Learning, and (2) EC will initiate a process of developing criteria to guide faculty 
in deciding when a new program is best developed stateside vs in conjunction with Extended 
Learning. 
We all pretty much seemed to agree that a conversation about criteria for determining when programs should be developed stateside v. EL is necessary, but we are not sure where this should happen.  LAMP seems like the logical choice from BLP's perspective.  Pat suggested that ALL prospective programs should develop draft budgets like those provided by EL; this may in fact be helpful in making decisions about whether to house programs stateside or EL.
Discussion Items:

1.  We discussed the pre-health certificate (CSM).  Janet mentioned that CEHHS may have concerns or objections about the program, which they are to be communicating to UCC.  We are still concerned about the possible effect of attrition on their budget model as well as the possibility that students may take a number of courses stateside or at community colleges, thus allowing them to pick and choose which courses they take through this program. 
